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September 13, 2022 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

On September 13th our office obtained a copy of the attached memorandum from a whistleblower.  The 
Documents reveal that on June 2, 2022, the Acting Inspector General for the Department of Defense issued a 
memorandum to the Secretary of Defense warning of potential non-compliance with the law and regulations 
governing the review of religious accommodation requests.   
 
According to the memo, the Office of the Inspector General (OIG) found a trend of generalized assessments rather 
than “the individualized assessment that is required by Federal law and DoD and Military Service policies.” 
 
Critical the OIG noted the impossibility of individualized reviews in less than 12 minutes per review.   
 

“Additionally, the volume and rate at which decisions were made to deny requests is 
concerning. The appeal authorities of the Services we reviewed indicated that an 
average of 50 denials per day were processed over a 90-day period. Assuming a 10-hour 
work day with no breaks or attention to other matters, the average review period was 
about 12 minutes for each package. Such a review period seems insufficient to process 
each request in an individualized manner and still perform the duties required of their 
position.” 

 
Not only is it highly significant that the watchdog agency for the Department of the Defense found clear violations 
of the Constitutional and statutory rights of military members, but it is also deeply troubling that the Secretary of 
Defense did not act on this information until September 2nd of 2022.  In the intervening months hundreds of 
military members who submitted religious accommodation requests were wrongfully discharged. 
 
My clients and I have been attempting to draw attention to the failure of the Department of Defense to follow the 
law and protect the Constitutional rights of military members since the mandate order was given to the military.  
We have repeatedly seen blanket denials and attempts to circumvent the Religious Freedom Restoration Act.  This 
document is further evidence that the military has and continues to discriminate against my clients because of 
their faith.   
 
The point of contact for this release is attorney R. Davis Younts.  He can be reached at 833-739-5291 or 
davis@yountslaw.com. 
 

Sincerely, 

          
         R. Davis Younts, Esquire 
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